
 

 

PUBLIC HEARING April 12, 2022 

The Town Board of the Town of Cooperstown, Manitowoc County, Wisconsin, convened in open session 

on April 12, 2022, at 6:30 p.m., at the Town Hall for the purpose of a Public Hearing. The hearing began 

at 6:30 p.m. 

 

Those in attendance: Chairman David Blakeslee, Sup. Mike Albers, Sup. Pat VanGroll, Clerk Susan 

Kornely and Treasurer Bernadette Duescher. Three residents were present. Others present: Dan Kasten- 

Roadman, County Supervisor James Falkowski 

 

The Public Hearing is to review changes to the General Code of Ordinances Chapter 5 – Building Code. 

Sue Kornely stated she opposed the building of homes without a basement, it affects the resale of a home 

without a basement- safety factor for storms, and the tax base. Dave Blakeslee stated we are holding back 

on building by requiring a basement but more stringent rules like strapping need to be included. Mike 

Albers stated he would like to see basements under homes but feels we cannot go against State Statutes. 

Paul Vandenbush stated the footings layout should be inspected before pouring. Comments will be sent to 

the Board for review. 

The meeting adjourned at 7:00 p.m. 

  

Minutes approved May 10, 2022    Susan Kornely, Clerk 


